

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on November 19, 2015. Scott Fogleman, Town Manager, was present. Chair Bob Miller called the monthly meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on October 31, 2015. Sales were \$164,502.75. This was an increase from \$158,638.68 in October 2014.

Old Business:

- 1) The fountain will be taken in for the winter months. The Board asked that the Manager inquire about pond depth needed for a larger presentation from the installer.
- 2) The Manager will speak with the owners of Twigs Restaurant concerning the ponds draining system.

New Business:

- 1) A bottle signing will take place at the store on December 18th from 5 to 7pm. Three or four distilleries from the area will be present.
- 2) The Board voted to decorate the outside of the building with white lights. Scott Fogleman will send some quotes on the cost for the lights for the top and bottom trim. A decision will be made at that time.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on December 17, 2015 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations

Manager